

ST. LUKE'S CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL

Friday 4th May 2018

Weekly Diary w/c 7/05/2018

Monday — Bank Holiday — School Closed.

Tuesday — Piano/Keyboard/Guitar Lessons. Year 4 Wider Opportunities Brass Lesson. Year 1+2 Football Club.

Wednesday— Year 4+5 Cricket / Rounders Club.

Thursday — Harry Potter Club.

Friday — Brass Lessons.





Church Spring Fayre

Thank you to everyone who sent in toys for the Spring Fayre.

The Fayre was well attended and around £2000 was raised for Church funds.



Please see the letter attached to this Newsletter from Rector.

Class Photographs

Please remember to send in your class photograph order by Thursday 10th May. Thank you.





Wanted

If anyone has any plastic zoo or farm animals, dinosaurs or figures that they no longer want, please could you donate them to school. We would also be grateful for any toy cars, planes and trucks. Donations of pre loved sets such as Happyland, Playmobil or Fisher Price Little People would be a wonderful addition to our Reception Class resources.







Safeguarding

Please remind your children about Stranger Danger as the nights draw out and they want to play out.

Sport Report

The BBC Super Movers videos are proving to be extremely popular with families across the country.

They are an excellent way for families to have fun whilst keeping fit.

Music Fees

Music fees are now due for this next half term. There will be 5 lessons during the term (3 for woodwind, drums, oboe and voice) at a cost of £26.25 and £15.75 for the pupils only receiving 3 lessons. Pupils in Year 5 accessing Wider Opportunities will pay £18.75 for 5 lessons and £11.25 for 3 lessons.



Please note that if your child is in Year 5 and accesses more than one music lesson the reduced fee only applies to one instrument.

All lessons missed due to school trips or teacher absence will be made up so please do not reduce your payment.

<u>Please note due to technical issues this payment cannot be paid</u> <u>on Parent Pay, sorry for any inconvenience caused.</u>

Sickness During Term Time

Could we please ask that on the first morning of your child's absence from school due to illness, that parents please ring school and leave a message on the answer phone.



When your child returns to school please send in a note explaining their absence for our official records.

Thank you

Holidays in Term Time

We are unable to authorise any holidays taken in term time.

If you are planning to take your child out of school for a holiday it is important that a letter is sent into school explaining the dates your child will be absent to avoid them being classed as missing in education.

We do not reply to these letters as only in very rare circumstances would a holiday be authorised.



Thank you.

School Meals

If your child is off school for any reason please would you go to the Lunch Hound site and click on 'no school meal'.

Although school meals are free for infant children, school will still be charged for any meals ordered and not taken. Parents will be charged for any junior meals ordered and not taken.



Dates For Your Diary

W/C Monday 14th May —Year 6 SATs

W/C Monday 21st May— Year 2 SATs

Monday 21st May — New Intake parents meeting 6.30pm

Tuesday 22nd and Wednesday 23rd May — Pegasus working with Year 6

Friday 25th May — School closes at 3.15pm for half term

Monday 4th June — School re-opens

Monday 4th June — Road Safety team working with Year 6

Friday 8th June — Sports Day

Tuesday 12th June — Year 6 Leavers' Service at Liverpool Cathedral

W/C Monday 11th & Monday 18th June (2 week period) - Year 1 phonics screening

W/C Monday 18th June— Arts Week

W/C Monday 25th June—LOGOS Art Exhibition at GHS

Monday 25th June—Reserve Sports Day

Thursday 14th June — Inspire for new intake

Thursday 21st June — Inspire for new intake

Tuesday 26th June— Year 4 Wider Opportunities Concert 2.30pm

Thursday 28th June — Inspire for new intake

Monday 2nd July — Inspired Through Sport Athlete in School

Thursday 5th July — Inspire for new intake

Tuesday 10th July— Year 5/6 End of Year Production 2.00pm and 6.30pm

Thursday 12th July — Inspire for children only

Thursday 19th July— Presentation of Year 6 Bibles and Annual Awards 1.45pm

Friday 20th July—St Luke's Has Got Talent

Friday 20th July— School closes at 3.15pm for summer

Tuesday 4th September—School re-opens to pupils



Class Worship

Class worship takes place in the school hall on Thursday Mornings at 10.00am. Parents and carers are welcome to join us for tea and coffee from 9.00am in the library.

Thursday 7th June— Year 5

Thursday 14th June— Year 3

Thursday 21st June— Year 4

Thursday 28th June— Year 2

Thursday 5th July—Reception

Thursday 12th July— Year 1





Miss Parry's Window

On the 4th December 2007, a stained glass window, bought by Miss Gill Parry was dedicated to school.

Miss Parry bought the window to commemorate her 33 years of teaching at St Luke's School.

The window was placed in the main school entrance doors, in order that it could be viewed by everyone arriving at school. The first line from our Mission Statement is etched below the stained glass cross and is a reminder to us all of how we strive to live our lives at St Luke's. As you will be aware, we have replaced our old door entry system with a modern sliding door. In doing so Miss Parry's window needed to be removed.

Fortunately, the builders who have been working in school have managed to skilfully remove the window from the old doors. It has now been reframed and mounted in our entrance hall. We are delighted that here it can still be viewed by anyone entering school and our staff and pupils during the school day.

